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Dear Janet, 
 
Thank you for your letter of 14 October regarding Petition P-05-902 Paternal Mental Health 
(New Fathers Mental Health) from Mark Williams. 
 
We remain committed to improving perinatal mental health services and it is a proposed 
priority area for action within the new Together for Mental Health Delivery Plan 2019-2022 
which will be published later this year. The work that is being led by the National Clinical 
Lead for Perinatal Mental Health towards developing a perinatal pathway will form part of 
the final Delivery Plan. I recognise the Committee’s concerns that this pathway will need to 
take account of mothers and their partners which I can confirm will be considered as part of 
the pathway development work. 
 
As stated previously all health boards are expected to work towards meeting agreed 
standards for integrated perinatal health services in Wales by March 2020. These standards 
include considering the mental health and well-being of fathers/partners. 
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In Wales, we have also implemented the Mental Health (Wales) Measure which provides 
services at an early stage through the Local Primary Mental Health Support Service, as well 
as ensuring those in need of specialist services receive the highest quality of care and 
treatment.  
 
Yours sincerely,  
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